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There will be a Service of Remembrance at St Gregory’s Church, Morville on 

Sunday, 10
th

 November, starting at 10.50am 

 

They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old: 

Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 

At the going down of the sun and in the morning 

We will remember them. 

 

(from For the Fallen by Laurence Binyon) 

 

 

Monkhopton Quiz Night 

 

Monkhopton Church held a quiz on Friday,18
th

  October to raise funds for repairing 

one of the windows in the Church. 

The quiz took place at Ditton Priors village hall and was attended by 15 teams from 

all over the area. 

There were prizes galore for both quiz and raffle and everyone enjoyed the 

homemade soups and array of puddings during the interval.  

In all we made £550 for the Church, which was a wonderful result. 

 

 

Christmas Services at Morville Church 

 

The Carol Service at Morville Church will be on Sunday 8
th

 December at 4pm 

followed by mince pies and mulled wine. On Christmas Day there will be a 

service (Holy Communion) at 11.15am, led by Rev Simon Boxall. There will be no 

service on Christmas Eve. 

 

Monkhopton Services 

 

There will be no service at Monkhopton on November 3
rd

   but Bishop Richard will 

officiate at Monkhopton on November 24
th
  at the 10am service. 

 

There will be the usual monthly service on December 1
st
  and then the Carol 

Service on Tuesday December 17
th

  at 6pm. 
 

 

 

 

 



3 

 

Morville Parish Council 

 

Following the discussion at the September meeting of the Parish Council, a meeting has 

been arranged between parishioners and councillors, the Police and Crime Commissioner 

John Campion, and Stuart Anderson MP. We will be making them aware of the problems 

that we are experiencing with speeding motorists, particularly through Morville, and 

hopefully investigating possible sources of funding for appropriate traffic calming 

measures. 

 

We will also be meeting with representatives of Bloor Homes, the principal developer of 

the proposed 'Tasley Garden Village'. 

 

During November, the Planning Inspectors are holding Public Hearings regarding Specific 

Sites – along with Tasley PC and Bridgnorth TC, we have submitted written statements to 

the Inspectors, concerning our continued opposition to the proposals, which we will follow 

up with participation in the Hearings. 

 

Bloor Homes have also submitted their contribution, and we will be discussing this with 

them at our meeting, prior to the Hearings. 

 

A report of each of these meetings will be presented at our next PC meeting, on November 

11
th
, when we will also be discussing a Draft Budget for the coming year. 

 

Parishioners, as always, are welcome to attend. 

 

*** 

 

Morville Churchyard Working Party Saturday November 23rd 

 

The next working party at Morville Churchyard will be held on Saturday November 23
rd

   

10am to 12pm (weather permitting).  

Main tasks will be to clear leaves in car park area, cut the inside of hedges and strim the 

grass below. 

It would be nice to re-instate the short path from the field gate to the church path including 

spreading some fresh gravel.  

We could also clear undergrowth by shrubs around the lychgate.  

 

Everyone welcome.  

 

If you can spare a morning to help, please come along with gloves and tools for a job you 

would like to do such as rake, strimmer, blower, fork and secateurs.  

Contact: Tim Morris (01746 789271) for information 

 

 

 



4 

 

Morville School News 

Hello from the Morville school family.  

As we now enter the final week of this half term we already have so much to reflect upon.  

One of the highlights from the last few weeks was when the whole school walked across to 

St Gregory’s Church where Rev. Boxall carried out a mock baptism on a baby doll from 

Oak Tree Class. Children from each class were then encouraged to ask insightful questions 

to support their learning about the Christian faith. The children really enjoyed sharing this 

experience as a whole school and it has led to some wonderful conversations across the 

different age groups.  

Our Year 6 pupils have attended different open mornings at the local senior schools in the 

last few weeks as they are already being encouraged to make their choices for the next 

stage of their learning journey. As part of Morville’s links with Oldbury Wells, the children 

and Mrs Aston attended a transition morning where they worked in teams to create kites. 

These are now ready to proudly display in school and I must say they are some of the best 

examples we have ever seen.  

Further links have also been made with the school nursing team with a presentation and 

workshop in school, all about handwashing and good hygiene supporting the children’s 

learning in PSHE. This is especially important at this time of year before the start of all the 

winter bugs.  

The children have been busy with sporting achievements this half term too. In particular, 

Miss Owen was especially proud of the way our school worked in co-operation with the 

girls from Beckbury CE Primary School to form a girls’ football team to represent both 

schools at Oldbury Wells school. Both the Beckbury and Morville girls were a credit to 

their schools. They didn't let the awful weather dampen their spirits, got stuck in and were 

so well behaved. To top it off they were placed 3rd which was much deserved. We are so 

proud of them all.  

The school Harvest Service was a wonderful celebration at St Gregory’s Church this half 

term, with the children showcasing their wonderful work. The children led the service 

beautifully with confidence, compassion and respect for their surroundings which was a 

wonderful reflection on our school values.  

A number of families and our own Local Academy Board members sent lovely feedback 

about how much they enjoyed the service. 

We had some wonderful donations to pass on to the Bridgnorth Food Bank once again, it 

also gave us a chance to promote our year-round food donation drop off box outside the 

school so we can continue to support a wonderful cause.  

Next half term we will be looking forward to taking part in a Bridgnorth Symphonia 

workshop, Live Music Event, Hereford Cathedral Christmas Choir Concert as well as our 

own Christmas Nativity and Carol Concert.  

Miss Docherty     
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Morville W I 

 

The October meeting of Morville WI had a slight change to our usual format; after we had 

sung Jerusalem, our president introduced the speakers who were from the charity that we 

have been raising money for this year, Read Easy. 

They started by telling us a bit about the history of Read Easy which was founded in 2010 

in Dorchester Prison by Ginny Williams-Ellis who was responsible for running the 

prisoner-to-prisoner reading programme.  

She quickly realised that many more people could benefit from the one-to-one approach to 

teaching adults to read, and it became clear that for various reasons there were a number of 

adults that did not have even a basic level of reading. 

When Read Easy UK was established in 2011 to help volunteers to set up groups in other 

parts of the country, a government survey put the number of adults unable to read at 2.4 

million in England alone. 

Read Easy are in the process of setting up a group in Bridgnorth where they will be looking 

for safe spaces to use for one-to-one training. They will be putting out more information on 

social media and printed leaflets soon. 

 

 After business of the evening had been concluded, it was onto the AGM. 

Our Treasurer kicked off proceedings with the presentation and adoption of the Financial 

Statement.  

Our President followed with a report on the Village Hall and then our Vice President gave a 

report on the Shropshire Federation of Women’s Institutes AGM which she attended at the 

end of May, when the speaker was none other than Sarah Clarke, better known as Black 

Rod. 

Then it was our President’s turn to present the Annual Report which this year was a 

slideshow of the year’s events.  

 

Who could forget the lovely guest speakers; Lucinda Lovesey from the TV programme The 

Great Pottery Throw Down, or Emma Spenser and her fascinating talk about the Women's 

Land Army, or  Daisy Askins who taught us willow weaving.  

 

Then there were outings to Farlow Farm Nurseries and Much Wenlock for the Olympic 

Trail. There were some great photo's of another great year for Morville WI.  

 

Next came the appointment of the committee. The current committee had all agreed to 

continue as follows: 

President Geraldine Bunning 

Treasurer Shelley Caine  

Secretary Beverley Doggett  

Vice President & Procurement Officer Jackie Bowen 

Events and Programme Organiser Yvonne Buxton 

Social Media Officer Keely Nicholl 

 

The AGM concluded, we had a delicious tea supplied by Margaret B and  Jenny C and a 

chance for a catch-up. 
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If you are curious about Morville WI come along & see what we are all about, we are 

always delighted to welcome visitors.  

 

We meet on the second Wednesday of each month at Morville Village Hall, from 7.15pm. 

For more information please turn up on the night or if you would like any further 

information we can be contacted by e mail at morvillewomensinstitute@gmail.com or 

check us out on Facebook.  

 

*** 

      

On Remembrance 

 

Dear Friends,  

A Christian poet once wrote, “History repeats itself; it has to, no-one listens!” 

These are words we do well to remember in our current international climate, with 

wars in the Middle East and Ukraine. As we remember the great conflicts of the 

20th century and the political context that led to those wars, there has been some 

progress, in the West at least. A lot of the warlike rhetoric and posturing, the appeal 

to patriotism, and the sense of our individual identities being tied up with national 

ones seems strange and dated. At the time, these attitudes, combined with the 

arrogance of empire, were a toxic combination that led to the horrific conflict with 

the loss of so many lives. However, elements of these attitudes remain. We always 

prefer our own tribe. There is an alienation that has opened people to the rise of the 

far right with its attempt to blame all our ills on immigration. A knowledge of 

history shows where these things can end up.  
Christians are instructed to pray for our political leaders and to live in peace where we can, 

but one of the things that got the early Christians into trouble was their political subversion. 

There will always be elements of our culture and politics we want to affirm, but there will 

be others we want to challenge. Early Christian worship declared that Caesar wasn’t Lord; 

Jesus was. That sort of talk could (and did) get them killed. The personal security that 

sustained this courage was a conviction that they were first and foremost citizens of heaven. 

In Jesus they had experienced the power of the other country breaking into their experience. 

We will remember our national tragedies and sacrifice on Remembrance Day. But every 

Sunday we remember a tragedy and sacrifice that turned into a glorious victory. Christ’s 

death. It points us to the ultimate powerlessness of violence to achieve real change. It 

subverts the doctrine that might is right. Sadly, it may take a lot of bloodshed for that to 

come home to Hamas, Hezbollah, the Israeli government and the Russian army. 

With best wishes  
+Richard 

(The Rt Rev’d Richard Jackson, Bishop of Hereford) 

 

mailto:morvillewomensinstitute@gmail.com
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SERVICES  FOR  NOVEMBER 

MORVILLE 

Sun        3
rd

        11.15am       Morning Prayer (Lay) 

Sun      10
th
       10.50am        Remembrance (JP)            

Sun      17
th
       11.15am        Morning Prayer (Lay) 

Sun      24
th
       11.15am        Holy Communion  at Aston Eyre  (JS) 

 

ASTON  EYRE 

 

Sun      10
th
     

   
 10.50am        Remembrance Service at Morville    

Sun      24
th
        11.15am        Holy Communion  (JS)  

 

MONKHOPTON 

 

Sun    10
th

         10.50am        Remembrance Service at Morville 

Sun    24
th

         10.00am        Holy Communion (Bishop Richard) 

 

ACTON ROUND 

 

Sun    10
th

         10.50am        Remembrance Service at Morville 

 

 

 

Morville Readers and Readings for November  

 

       First Reading                              Second Reading 

 

Sun        3
rd

      
  
 Revelation 21; 1-6a                      John 11: 32-44  

                           (Alison Foxall)                            (Helen Smith)        

                                                                  

Sun      10
th
                       Remembrance Sunday    

                          

Sun      17
th
        Hebrews 10: 11-14, 19-25           Mark 13: 1 -8 

                          (Tim Morris)                                (Elaine Crisp)   

Sun      24
th
        Revelation 1:4b-8                        John 18: 33-37 

                          (Hilary Evans)                             (Mike Skinner)   

 

               

   Advance notice of readings  for Monkhopton  on Sunday. 1
st
  December 

 

                     Jeremiah 33:14-16                 Luke 21:25-36 

 



8 

 

 

 

CLERGY      In the vacancy (the period of time between vicars) all enquiries about church 

services should be addressed to the church office at St Leonard’s Hall church on 

Racecourse Drive, or to the church wardens of each parish.  

 

ORGANIST  MRS  ALISON  FOXALL                                           01746 761820 

BELL TOWER CAPTAIN    MR IAN ROWE                             01746 714357 

BRIDGNORTH TEAM SECRETARY                                          01746 767174 

                        CHURCH WARDENS                                         P.C.C. SECRETARIES 

  MORVILLE      

                        MRS J BRICK                                                     MRS H SMITH 

                        MR T MORRIS 

  MONKHOPTON   

                        MR T FELLOWS                                                                                                                                                                 

                        MR E PUGH                                                           

  ACTON ROUND 

                        MR T  KENNEDY                                              MRS J MADELEY 

                        MRS B CHAPPUIS                         

  ASTON EYRE  

                        MR D JENKINS                                                 MRS M BROWNING                                                                                                     

                         

  MORVILLE  C of E  PRIMARY SCHOOL          

  EXEC. HEAD TEACHER          MRS CLAIRE GASKIN                      01746 714219 

  MORVILLE VILLAGE HALL                                          

  SECRETARY                              ELAINE CRISP                                    01746 714516                                                                                                               

  BOOKINGS        morvillevillagehall@gmail.co.uk                07793 156645                             

  CHAIRMAN                               

 CLERK TO MORVILLE P C      SARAH SKURR                                  07851 677084                
 MORVILLE W I (SEC)              MRS  BEVERLY DOGGETT            01746 714322  

 

 

POLICE ring  999 (emergency)  or 101 (non urgent) 

CRIMESTOPPERS                       0800 555 111 
 

All views represent the opinion of the authors and the information contained in the Newsletter is 

provided purely for information purposes and is provided “as is” without warranty  either expressed 

or implied. 

 

 

NEWSLETTER  EDITOR  &  ADVERTS               MRS C SKINNER    Tel:   714285 

COPY FOR THE NEWSLETTER MAY BE  SENT TO THE EDITOR:  

e-mail  Carol Skinner at  Newsletter@Morville.org.uk 

BEFORE 25
th

  OF THE MONTH 

or by post to:    PARK GRANGE, MORVILLE, BRIDGNORTH, WV16 4RN 

mailto:morvillevillagehall@gmail.co.uk
mailto:Newsletter@Morville.org.uk
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Anne’s Household Cleaning Services 
Let me take care of your household chores 

Regular or one-off clean when you need a helping hand 

Ironing service available, collection and delivery 

01746 714156 

 
 

MIKE PAINTER HOME AND GARDEN RENOVATIONS 

Decorating/Renovations/Repairs inside and out 

Preparing your house for sale or need the garden tidying? 

Services include Painting - Plumbing -  Kitchen/Bathroom fitting 

Carpentry – Guttering – Fencing – Hedge cutting – Grounds maintenance..... 

and much more! 

*No fee, no-obligation visit, quotation provided 

* High quality results at reasonable rates. 

  Contact Mike Painter 

07581077849 or mike4mpfltd@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 

  
Chimney Sweep & Service   

07805643422 (Richard) 

www.stantonsweeps.com 
 

RICHARD WAIN 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 

01746  789372 

 

RIDGE FUELS LTD  Coal, Logs & Gas Bottles 

ALL FUELS INC  SMOKELESS.  FREE 

DELIVERY  01743 241122     www.ridgefuels.co.uk 

 

 LUXURY,  SIZE- INCLUSIVE  BRIDALWEAR 

1-2-1   PRIVATE  APPTS    07815550330      

bridesview@outlook.com 

 

TIM  F  VAUGHAN,  NEW & USED 

AGRIC. MACHINERY BOUGHT & SOLD 

01746 714221  or  07966 219755 

 

 

 

 

PEST CONTROL. JOHN SEDGWICK                                              

MOLES+ OTHER RURAL PESTS 

01746 716451 or 07971 694005 

 

 

ANDY’S GARDENING SERVICES  

GENERAL GARDEN  MAINTENANCE 

FENCING, MOWING  01746  714081 

 

MOWER MEC 

SALES-SERVICE-PARTS-REPAIRS 

BRIDGNORTH    01746  761731 

 

 

R. Cooper, Bridgnorth. 07864853282 

Brickwork, Building, Property Maintenance, 

Fibreglass flat roofing, Traditional Roofing 

 

 

NORTHWOOD & SONS Funeral Directors 

Pre-paid Plans  info@northwoodfunerals.co.uk 

Andrew Woodhouse    01952 727248  

 

mailto:mike4mpfltd@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.stantonsweeps.com/
http://www.ridgefuels.co.uk/
mailto:bridesview@outlook.com
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PUGH’S FEEDS  FOR  MASSEY BROS    

BULK& BAGGED FEED for CATTLE, SHEEP, 

PIGS, POULTRY & GAME    01746 789403 

 

 

BRIGGSTHOMAS ENGINEERING LTD 

Agri Repairs, Machinery & Trailer Sales 

01746712217  /  07868440423 

 

DRY LOGS DELIVERED LOCALLY 

RAYMOND BASON, TEL. 01746 785009 

and  07773552457 

 

GILL HOWARD 

Contemporary Silver Jewellery 

www.gillhoward.com 

NFU Mutual Bridgnorth Agency 

Motor, Home, Business, Farm, Equine, Travel,  

Life Insurance. 01746 763198 

Jake Broster Valeting                                 

Professional Valeting & Detailing    

Contact: 07534367683 
 

TELE - SATT AERIALS LTD 

Chris Burroughs  01746 767381 

07988 539200 

 

GOLDEN HANDS DOMESTIC CLEANING 

SERVICE / IRONING / CARE 

01746 714114 or 07875 555940 

 

MUCKLEY FARM STORAGE, FOR ALL 

YOUR STORAGE NEEDS. LIGHT TRANSIT 

REMOVAL VAN AVAILABLE 01746 714114 

 

 

MEAT AT KEITH’S (ALDERSON) 

12 SYDNEY COTTAGE DRIVE 

BRIDGNORTH  01746 766112 

 

 

THE WOODBERRY INN    01746 762950  

SEASONAL LOCAL  PRODUCE, REAL ALES  

enquiries@thewoodberryinn.co.uk 

 

BEAUTY BENEFITS  

THE ART OF LOOKING GOOD 

BRIDGNORTH    01746 768035 

 

 

MAWS GALLERY 

PROFESSIONAL PICTURE FRAMERS 

01952 588855    www.maws-gallery.co.uk 

 

CARAVAN STORAGE at Weston 

Indoors & Secure  07932163402 

lesleyvandyke@gmail.com 01746 785630 

 

ASJ PLUMBING & HEATING SERVICES 

Gas, Oil & LPG  

Andy Jennings   07710 793683  

 

PETER FOLLETTE 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 

01746  761843 &  07889 750532 

 

GARDEN MACHINERY; SERVICE &           

REPAIRS.BRIDGNORTH & DISTRICT 

PHIL ELLIS TEL. 07752 137251 

 

BROWNS PLANT HIRE & GROUNDWORKS 

browns.westfarm@gmail.com  

or   07949 126516 
 

MARTIN REIDY  01746 785313 / 07815567877 

 e-mail mortmartreidy@gmail.com KITCHENS  

BATHROOMS AND BUILDING WORK 

 

EMPIRE PLUMBING,GAS & 0IL SERVICES 

L.P.G. & HETAS STOVE INSTALLER 

PAUL GAMSTON        07833101269 

 

M J S  WINDOW  CLEANING 

01746 767188   Mobile 07795594598 

ALL AREAS COVERED 

 

FRENCH TUITION 

EXPERIENCED TEACHER  GCSE,  A LEVEL   

Sarah Brentnall    07968624443 
 

 

The Petal Passion Flower Farm  

Beacon Hill  07799893300 

Seasonal & Sustainable Cut Flowers  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.gillhoward.com/
http://www.maws-gallery.co.uk/
mailto:lesleyvandyke@gmail.com
mailto:browns.westfarm@gmail.com
mailto:mortmartreidy@gmail.com

